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       May 22, 2023 
 

Addendum #5 
RP003-23, Engineering Design and Support during Preconstruction and  

Construction of the F. Wayne Hill Water Resources Center Biosolids Dryer Project 
 

I. Questions and Answers: 
 
Q1. Will you allow 11”x17” sheets for graphics in the Step II Technical Approach? 
A1.  Yes. 
 
Q2.  In Step I, consultants were required to provide a cover letter no longer than three pages; 

however, Step II does not mention a cover letter. Please confirm that it is acceptable to include 
a one-page cover letter with our response for Step II. 

A2.  Items requested on Page 37 of RP003-23 under the heading “Cover Letter” are requested to be 
included in Step II. Information provided in the Step I Cover Letter can be repeated. The maximum 
page limit will be increased to 4 pages.                                                             

 
Q3.  Please confirm that for Step II the only forms that need to be resubmitted are the Firm 

Information form that goes with the Step II proposal and the Firm Information form that goes 
with the Cost Proposal? 

A3.  Step II submittal requirements are detailed on page 41 through page 44, additionally pages 51 
and 54 (the Firm Information forms) are to be included. On each of the Firm Information forms, it 
notes when the form should be included. Additional clarification was provided in Addendum No. 
2 and Addendum No. 4.                                                            

 
Q4.  Page 42 of the RFP under Tab G says that "11x17 drawings/layouts allowed".  Would a table be 

considered a layout that can be placed on an 11x17 sheet?   
A4. Yes, a table can be placed on an 11”x17” sheet.  
 
Q5. Also, are 11x17 sheets allowed in Tab H? 
A5.  Yes, 11”x17” sheets will be allowed in Tab H.                                                       

 
 

 
Acknowledge receipt of this addendum on the Firm Information page of the RFP document.  
Sincerely, 

 
Brittany Bryant 
Purchasing Associate II 


